Frank D. Lanterman Regional Center

Programs & Services Committee

November 10, 2021

MINUTES

PRESENT

Lupe Trevizo-Reinoso, Chair Oscar Carvajal Debbie Cornejo Darryl Goodus Howard McBroom Yudy Mazariegos Christopher Perri

STAFF

Carmine Manicone

NOT PRESENT

Juan Maldonado Karla Garcia

GUEST

Trudy Robinson

CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was held remotely using ZOOM and was called to order by Ms. Lupe Trevizo-Reinoso at 10:05 AM.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes of October 13, 2021 were reviewed and approved by consensus.

2021 PERFORMANCE PLAN: Q3

Mr. Manicone reviewed the 2021 Performance Plan, Q3. The committee asked for clarification on items such as: clinic care, College hospital and internships. Mr. Goodus stated that he used to work at College hospital and suggested that Lanterman pay attention to the amount of time that clients are staying there.

There was a discussion by the team regarding employment outcomes and specifically how to improve the results of the Paid Internship Program (PIP). Mr. Goodus reported that vendors are now able to secure higher rates for PIP placements, which is a good incentive. Ms. Mazariegos would like to know if Lanterman vendors have internship opportunities for clients and Mr. Manicone will look into this.

The committee did not recommend any changes to Q3.

INPUT ON DRAFT SERVICE STANDARD

Mr. Manicone reviewed the draft of the Social Recreation and Camp Activities service standard. He added that this hasn't been shared with Center managers yet.

Ms. Trevizo-Reinoso pointed out that disparities tend to come up regarding these services in particular.

Ms. Cornejo asked for clarification regarding financial hardship. Mr. Manicone explained that it is either self-attested or Service Coordinators and managers have an understanding of this.

Mr. Carvajal pointed out a typo on page 2, under the camping service section and Mr. Manicone corrected it.

Ms. Mazariegos asked if DDS gave the Center more money to fund these activities and Mr. Manicone replied that they did but he doesn't have specific numbers to share with the committee at the moment.

Ms. Trevizo-Reinoso stressed the importance of sharing this information with parent support groups so that more families are informed. She added that this would be an incredible asset to families and it could help make a difference in people's mental health.

Ms. Mazariegos expressed that the section regarding adult services and them having to use their own funds is confusing and Mr. Manicone will make sure this is explained clearly in the final draft.

Mr. Goodus added that is it also important for all service coordinators to promote these services.

Mr. Manicone asked the committee that if they had more input, they could e-mail or call him about it. A final draft will be shared with the committee in January 2022.

OTHER

Mr. McBroom wanted to know if the Center was open to all clients or if there was a date when that will happen. Mr. Manicone replied that currently clients can visit the KYRC with an appointment only. There is still no set date when the Center will be open to the public. Additionally, staff has begun to work in the office one day a week for the time being.

Ms. Trevizo-Reinoso asked the committee to look into the DDS rate study webinar.

NEXT MEETING

The next committee meeting is scheduled on January 12, 2022.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 11:30A.M.

 $/g_{S}$